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MINUTES 
PUBLISHED BY THE AUTHORITY OF  

THE LIQUOR COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS 
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2020, 4:00 P.M. 

This meeting was conducted under Governor Pritzker’s Executive Order 2020-07, Section 6 
implemented in response to COVID-19, which suspended in-person attendance under the 

Open Meeting Act, 5 ILCS 120. 

The Liquor Commission convened in Special Session virtually via Zoom conferencing 
with Commissioner Tari Renner and Amanda Mohan, Deputy City Clerk, in-person in City 
Hall’s Council Chambers and virtually via Zoom conferencing at 4:00 p.m., on Tuesday, 
September 10, 2020. The meeting was called to order by Commissioner Tari Renner. 

Roll Call 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

Tari Renner Commissioner Present 

Jim Jordan Commissioner Remote 

Lindsey Powell Commissioner Remote 

Staff Advisors 

Staff Present Title Status Arrived 

Amanda Mohan Deputy City Clerk Present 

Angela Fyans-Jimenez Deputy Corporation 
Counsel 

Remote 

George Boyle Asst. Corporation Counsel Remote 

Public Comment 

Commissioner Renner opened the meeting to receive public comment. Amanda 
Mohan, Deputy City Clerk, informed the Commission no one had registered for public 
comment nor submitted public comment via email.  

Agenda 

The following item was presented: 

Item 4. Public Hearing on a Complaint and Citation issued to Ralben, Inc., d/b/a 
Cadillac Jacks, located at 1507 S. Main Street, alleging violations of Chapter 6, Section 37(E) 
of the Bloomington City Code, as requested by the Legal Department. 

Commissioner Renner asked George Boyle, Asst. Corporation Counsel, for an update 
on the item.  

Mr. Boyle informed the Commission that the Legal Department was contacted by Tom 
Devore, Attorney for Cadillac Jacks, who requested a short continuance in order to review 
the Citation and Complaint that was filed and meet with his client. Mr. Boyle then explained 
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Mr. Devore was willing to work towards an agreed upon meeting date. He also noted that Mr. 
Devore was interested in settlement negotiations.  

Commissioner Renner asked Mr. Boyle for confirmation that staff did not object to a 
continuance of the hearing. Mr. Boyle responded affirmatively.  

Commissioner Renner stated with the request for a continuance, the hearing will be 
continued within the next two weeks with the understanding that there will be on going 
negotiations.  

Mr. Boyle informed the Commission that Tuesday, September 22, 2020 and Thursday, 
September 24, 2020 were potential meeting dates  

Old Business 

No old business was discussed. 

New Business 

No new business was discussed. 

Adjournment 

Commissioner Powell made a motion, seconded by Commissioner Jordan, that the 
meeting be adjourned. 

Motion carried (viva voce). 

The meeting adjourned at 4:07 p.m. 

Amanda Mohan, Deputy City Clerk 


